HEADQUARTERS, ARMY AIR FORCES OFFICE OF THE COMMANDING GENERAL

WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

August 4, 1945

Mr. Charles E. Wilson, President General Electric Company 570 Lexington Avenue New York, New York

Dear Mr. Wilson:

The unquestioned success of our first Air Force Day was due primarily to the conscientious enthusiam and hard work of you and your associates in the Air Fower League. On behalf of the Army Air Forces, I wish to express my appreciation for all you personally did to make the occasion such a memorable one in New York, and at the same time I want you to pass along my thanks to all your chairmen in the other cities who contributed their time and energy to our cause. I am hopeful that August 1st, 1945 is but the first of many such anniversaries in the years to come when the American people can take time out, as they did this year, to reflect with pride that they possess the greatest Air Power in the world.

It was grand seeing you and Mrs. Wilson. Mrs. Arnold and I appreciated the many courtesies you both extended to us.

Sincerely,

Commanding General, Army Air Forses